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Let’s Go
to the
Movie

June 6-
June 11 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Indiana Jones and the Kingdom
of the Crystal Skull

Kung Fu Panda

2 Hours, 13 Minutes (PG-13) Premiere

(Premiere) (PG-13)
1 Hour, 45 Minutes

Both Movies Play:
Friday and Saturday: 7:00 and 9:20 p.m.
Sunday: 5 and 7:20 p.m.; M-T-W: 7 p.m.

Only premiere passes
accepted for both movies

Both Movies are the Premiere Price of $7.00 and $6.00

June 13 . . . . . . . . . . .Baby Mama (PG-13)
June 20 . . . .Get Smart (PG-13) (Premiere)
June 27 . . . . . . . . . . Wall-E (G) (Premiere)
July 2 . . . . . . .Hancock (PG-13) (Premiere)

Basic Computer
Education Course

June 14 and 21
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

USD #211
Learning Center

600 N. State Street, Norton
(Behind the East Campus Auditorium)

This two day course is offered 
through Northwest Kansas Tech-
nical College for $35. It will cover 
basic computer applications, 
such as icons and double click-
ing, as well as basic Microsoft 
Word. Class size is limited to 
10 people.

Hurry and register today
by calling or

stopping by the
Norton City/County

Economic Development
office.

   The registration deadline
     is Friday, June 6Norton City/County

Economic Development
113 N. Norton Street,
Norton - 785-874-4816

BREINER
FAMILY

REUNION
SATURDAY,

JUNE 7, 2008
Senior Center
208 W. Main

Downtown
Norton, KS

1:00-5:00 P.M.
TIME:

Open to the Public
After 4:00 p.m.

WITH
Connie Glenn

6 WEEK CLASS
Starts June 9 and
Meets Every Monday and

Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. at the
Norton Municipal Pool

CALL CONNIE AT
871-0445 TO ENROLL

Marjorie L. Herrick
May 1, 1921 - May 15, 2008 

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Marjorie Lou (Jacobs) Herrick, 
87, cousin of Deanna (Jacobs) 
Georgeson, Diane (Jacobs) Kent 
and Tamara (Neiltopp) Miller, 
died Thursday, May 15 at the 
North Kansas City Hospital, 
Kansas City, Kan.

Mrs. Herrick was born May 
1, 1921, in Norton County, the 
daughter of Floyd B. and Alta 
(Kearnes) Jacobs.

She was a World War II vet-
eran. 

She was a two-star Gold Star 
Mother and was a member of the 
Vietnam Veterans Association 
working with veterans concerns. 
In 1969, she and her husband, 
Loren, established the Benny and 
Dennis Herrick Scholarship Fund 
for the Oak Park High School 
drama program in memory of 
her sons, Benny and Dennis, who 
both died in the Vietnam War.

She was a member of the Hill-
side Christian Church, the Ameri-

can Legion, the veterans of For-
eign Wars Auxiliary and served 
as president of the Northland Art 
League.

She was an accomplished art-
ist and displayed her paintings in 
several art galleries in the metro 
area. 

She also donated her work 
annually to the public television 
auctions. 

She was preceded in death 
by her husband; her parents; a 
brother, Victor Jacobs; a sister, 
Frances Jacobs; an uncle S.C. 
“Buck” Jacobs; and a cousin, 
Kenneth Neiltopp.

Survivors include: a daughter, 
Lynette Maxwell; a brother Joe 
and Corliss Jacobs; three grand-
children; seven great-grand-
children; and two great-great-
grandchildren.

Memorial services were held 
May 19 at McGilley Antioch 
Chapel, Kansas City, Kan.

READERSREADERS
— Dr. Aldridge’s office will 

be closed June 15 through June 
20.

The Duplicate Bridge Club 
met Wednesday evening at the 

Norton Manor for their regular 
weekly session with three tables 
present.

 Winners were: first, Myron Veh 
and Jerry Moritz; second, Norm 
Walter and Claudia Bridges.

Five generations of Ann Lacy’s family were all together for this 
family photo. Ann Lacy is standing on the right; her daughter, Joyce 
Boeve, Phillipsburg, is on the left; Joyce’s daughter, Lori Antrim, 
Hays, is seated on the right; Lori’s  son, Justin Antrim, is standing 
in the rear; and Justin’s children, Jaysee, Kastyn and Katy make up 
the fifth generation.                                       —Photo courtesy of Ann Lacy

Logan Kats, a 2008 graduate of 
Norton Com-
munity High 
School,  has 
received the 
Dale Dennis 
Exce l l ence 
in Education 
award spon-
sored by Unit-
ed School Ad-
ministrators 
of Kansas.

Norton high 
school principal Rudy Perez said 
Logan has demonstrated the char-
acteristics necessary to receive 

this annual award given in honor 
of one of Kansas’ edcuational 
leaders. 

The award was established in 
1996 to honor the long and valu-
able service that Dale Dennis has 
provided Kansas educaton. He 
is the Deputy Commissioner of 
the Kansas State Department of 
Education.

Logan is the son of Norman 
Kats and Deb Anderson. He plans 
to attend Cloud County Commu-
nity College where he will major 
in business education or coaching. 
He will also try out for the school’s 
basketball team. 

Norton high school grad
receives Dale Dennis award

Logan Kats

Easy, money-saving tips
can help cut grocery bill

Home ed
Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

Amid rising prices, consumers 
can still trim food costs, yet eat 
well. Here are some  shopping and 
money-saving tips to help lower 
your grocery bill:

• Choose seasonal fresh fruits 
and vegetables offered at a lower 
price when supplies are abundant; 
also, shop at a local farmers’ 
market for locally grown foods 
that are fresh, and comparable in 
price — or less expensive.

• Use perishable foods within 
two to three days, or freeze for 
future meals.

• Check use-by dates before 
buying to ensure fresh products 
and flavor and curb waste. 

• Plan leftovers. When cook-
ing, make a larger recipe that will 
yield extra servings that can be 
frozen for future meals when time 
is short.

• Compare costs for national 
brand products with the cost for a 
generic or store brand that may be 
produced at the same facility.

• Choose frozen fruit juice con-
centrates and re-constitute them as 
needed, rather than buying bottled 
versions that typically cost more.

• Keep a running list of prices 
for favorite items, and stock up 
during sales.

• Buy often-used items in bulk 
to save on packaging costs. If 
desired, measure out single serv-
ings of snacks and place them in 
reusable containers, rather than 
purchase more costly pre-pack-
aged single servings or relying on 
vending machines.             

• Look for reduced-price foods 
that will work for upcoming meals. 
Ground beef may, for example, be 
reduced in price, but will need to 
be cooked the same or next day or 
frozen for future meals.

• Ask for a rain check to buy sale 

items (that are sold out) later at the 
same low price.

• Use coupons only after com-
paring prices. Coupons do not 
always guarantee a savings. 

• Marinate and/or slow-cook in 
moist heat the less tender (and usu-
ally less costly) cuts of meat for a 
savings — and a flavorful meal.

• Buy foods that provide the 
most grams of protein per dollar, 
such as bagged dried beans, lentils 
and peas, dry milk powder, canned 
dry beans, canned tuna, frozen dry 
beans and peanut butter. These 
currently cost less than 10 cents 
for 6-8 grams of protein.                        

• Check recommended portions 
versus serving size. Trimming 
overly-generous portions can help 
reduce excess body weight - and 
food costs.

• Eat before shopping to reduce 
impulse purchases.

Further information regarding 
ways to save money at the grocery 
store and with food preparation 
at home can be found by calling 
your local K-State Research and 
Extension Office.

Tranda Watts is Kansas State 
University extension specialist 
in food, nutrition, health and 
safety for Norton, Decatur, Gove, 
Sheridan, and Trego counties. Call 
her at 785-443-3663 or e-mail 
twatts@oznet.ksu.edu. For more 
information, contact the county 
extension office, 877-5755.

Members of the Take Off Pounds Sensibly (TOPS) No. KS 
155, Norton, did a “do-si-do” as part of recreation at their 
weekly meeting. The dancing members are Joan Knoll, 
left, Geneva Berry, center, and Gloria Cole. At the club’s 
last meeting, a $50 check was presented to Rich Miller, 
director of the Norton County Hospital. The check was  
in appreciation of the hospital allowing the club to meet 
in its basement for several years, at no charge. The group 
meets at 7 p.m. Monday evenings in the Fellowship Hall 
of the Norton United Methodist Church. 

— Telegram photo by Carolyn Plotts 

Five generations....

Club ‘whoops’ it up
as they take it off

BIRTHSBIRTHS
Ethan Daniel Compaan

Mark and Tracy Compaan are 
the parents of a son, Ethan Daniel, 
born May 20 in Ankara, Turkey. 
He weighed 6 pounds and mea-
sured 18 inches long. 

Mr. and Mrs. Compaan also 

have another son, Dakota Ken-
neth, 3.

Grandparents are Bertie-Leigh 
Compaan, Norton and the late 
Kenneth Compaan and Bruce and 
Shelly West, Spring Hill.

Norton Junior High School has 
released the names of students 
who qualified for the fourth nine-
weeks Honor Roll.

Highest Honor (4.0)
Seventh Grade: Jade Braun, 

Ruth Kendell and John Risewick. 
Eighth Grade: Rhees Carlson, Ma-
riah Farber and Andy Nickell.

Honor Roll I (3.5 to 3.99)
Seventh Grade: Lane Archer, 

Ryan Bainter, Sierra Black, Jared 
Bohl, Katherine Boteler, Eli Bo-
zarth, Andrew Ellis, Sheena Hock, 
Kamilla Jones, Brianna Karnopp, 
Julia Kent, Katelin Koch, Shelbi 
McKenna, Alec Melvin, Juliana 
Miller, Kayleigh Norwood, Har-
ley Rupp, Joseph Schaefers, Em-
ily Schulze, Rachel Slipke, Dylan 
Sprigg and Wyatt Wentz. Eighth 
Grade: Eric Becker, Brae Bigge, 
Alexis Henson, Sady Keilig, Tay-
lor Meder, Tye Nickell, Mitchell 
Shelton, Erin Terrell and Brooklyn 
Winkel.

Honor Roll II (3.0 to 3.49)
Seventh Grade: Lane Bigge, 

Jacob Brooks, Kaitlyn Campbell, 
Javen Colip, Zachery Combs, Du-
stan Daniels, Cassius Dole, Austin 
Duscher, Cody Ellis, Lucas Engel, 
Christopher Fisher, Samantha 
Gordon, Stephanie Hager, Jor-
dan Hartwell, Silas Hock, Alexis 
Lively, Carson McKenna, Dalton 
Miller, Vaughn Newman, Teslee 
Nickell, John Renner, Alex Rig-
gins, Carla Jo Long, Treven Rossi, 
Dylan Spradlin, Kara Stanton 
and Jeremy Williams. Eighth 
Grade: Abby Bainter, Alyssa 
Boser, Cayleb Campbell, Fayth 
Davenport, Kurt Douglas, Tiffany 
Eagleburger, Robert Ellis, Clay-
ton Esslinger, Royce Fanders, 
Benjamin Gallegos, Zachary 
Hartwell, Bryan Henry, Carson 
Kaiser, Samantha Keenan, Dillon 
McConney, Kylie Nuzum, Shylo 
Paxton, Caren Thomson and Jor-
dan Wahlmeier.

Honor roll list released

Have a story idea? Call 877-3361 and let us 
know … we’d love to hear about it!

Cancer survivors will be hon-
ored at a reception at 7 p.m., 
Thursday, June 12 at the offices 
of Disabled Services of Northwest 
Kansas (DSNWK).

Survivors that will be partici-
pating in the Relay for Life fund-
raising event June 20-21 will be 
able to pick up their T-shirts that 
night. Light refreshments will be 
served.

Prior to the reception, at 6 p.m., 
“Bank Night” will also be held 
at the office. Teams that will be 
taking part in the relay are urged 
to turn in their money and pick up 

their team T-shirts.
The Relay for Life theme this 

year is, “Remember, Celebrate, 
Fight Back”. That is exactly what 
the Norton community wants to 
do in honoring cancer survivors 
along with those who have died 
from this disease.

The theme enourages survivors 
to “Remember” the day they 
received the diagnosis; to “Cel-
ebrate” ever day of survival; and to 
continue to “Fight Back” through 
donations to the American Can-
cer Society to find a cure for this 
dreaded disease.

Survivors to be honored
at June 12 ‘Relay’ reception

On Sunday, May 25, 34 descen-
dants of the Manley and Minnie 
Davis Family met for a reunion at 
the Norton Senior Center.

The annual reunion was created 
after the death of Minnie Davis 
in 1952. Following the funeral 
service, her 10 children decided 
they would return every year over 
Memorial Day. The ten children 
are all deceased, but the tradition 
goes on.

Family attending from Norton 
were: Lyman and Georgia Rowh, 
Jim Rowh, Vernon Heitman, Jim 
and Beverly Burns, Mike Davis, 
Jennie, Tyson and Brynn Glen-

nemeir, Jarrod, Rachelle, Gavin 
and Kyara Davis, Tom Davis, 
Jason, Dianne, Erin and Abigail 
Davis.

Others coming from Kansas 
were: Sonny and Julia Davis, 
Sarah and Josiah Rowh, Topeka; 
Denny and Fran Smith, Ulysses; 
Rex and Ann Davis, Winfield; and 
Dorothy Goodman, Hays.

Those attending from out-of-
state were: Elaine Heitman, Bar-
tlesville, Okla.; Jerry and Shirley 
Gallentine, Rapid City, S.D.; 
Frank Brooks, Greeley, Colo.; 
and Barry and Barbara Brooks, 
Lilburn, Ga.

Davis clan met for reunion
over Memorial Day weekend

The First Church of God, 1010 
Churchill Drive, Norton, will 
sponsor Vacation Bible School 
next week, Monday through 
Wednesday from 10 a.m. to 12:30 
p.m. every day.

All children, pre-school through 

sixth grade, are invited to attend. 
In addition to sound Biblical 
teaching, the children will enjoy 
crafts, snacks and games. They 
will be served a free lunch from 
noon to 12:30. For more informa-
tion, call the church at 877-2181.

Norton Church of God
to sponsor Bible School

Hometown merchants are the best!

The Norton Telegram... 
News you need!Call your

news to
877-3361
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